Dr. Sinda Vanderpool President and Vice Chancellor St. Mary's University 14500 Bannister SE Calgary, Alberta T2G 1Z4

Dear Dr. Vanderpool,

On behalf of the Student Legislative Council, I am pleased to express my support on behalf of the students of St. Mary's University for renaming the Fish Creek/Lacombe C-Train Platform and Station to recognize St. Mary's University.

Being adjacent to the C-Train line presents an opportunity for St. Mary's students to achieve their post-secondary educational goals regardless of means of transportation. This additional wayfinding marker for St. Mary's will provide tremendous impact for the institution while also perhaps introducing the school to those in the Calgary community who may not have even known that St. Mary's exists.

It is the hope of the students of St. Mary's University that Calgary City Council and administration will give this motion its full consideration, and that it will be approved as St. Mary's University stands as a symbol of the history and growth of south Calgary for which we are extremely proud.

Sincerely,

**Christian Myers** 

President, Student Legislative Council

St. Mary's University